
Burke Selectboard Meeting  

Burke Community Building  

212 School Street  

West Burke, VT 05871  

802-467-3717 

June 7, 2021 

  

Present: Selectboard Members: Christine Emmons, Joe Allard, Ford Hubbard  

Linda Hackett-Corey, Cathi Feeley, Mike Harris, Dave Kaufman, Valerie Desmarais 

Visitors: Dana Gray (Caledonian Record) Jacob Mello, Mark Gallagher, Mary Wewiorski and John Waterman via Zoom. 

Christine opened meeting at 5:01. 

May 3rd meeting minutes reviewed; Dave noted that the tractor is not used for mowing, but clean up after mowing, leaf 

blowing, raking shoulders, brushing, etc. Minutes accepted as presented. 

Chad St. Marie: on the agenda for a cannabis store, but did not appear before the board. 

Andrea Day: Dufresne -Henry Group and Amy Marcrellis: Stone Environmental Group  came before the board and 

provided an update  re: progress on the Burke Water System’s study and  also discussed Planning Grant Funding- UVM 

Consulting Archeology did the site work to see if there are archeological sites. June 13 was the deadline for public 

comment. There will be a similar process in East Burke.  

Amy: they are a little further along in West Burke and they have found some suitable sites for waste - water treatment. 

Preliminary results were dug with a hand auger, they will use a larger auger in the next process. Once some of the 

clearances are squared away, more work will be done. 

Christine noted that we want to make sure it’s viable before more work is done, she mentioned the town office area and 

water supply. In East Burke there are some public water supplies that extend into the areas they are looking at. There 

are specifics regarding well head protection and they are keeping these factors in mind. East Burke work is lagging a little 

behind, West Burke a little further along and they will be drilling larger holes soon. Are there monies potentially 

available this year and next? Is the money just for studies and exploration or can we buy land with the funding? How do 

we take the best advantage of these monies at this stage in our process? Funding opportunities are available through 

the clean water state revolving fund. There is approximately 30M available for community water and wastewater. There 

may be AARPA grant money available. There are 100% subsidies which are “principal forgiveness loans”, these go to 

125K. After July 15 the next fiscal year funds are available. There is a cap on these subsidies. We need to decide what 

support services are needed and then work with Andrea. Mike asked about taking advantage of the money available 

now. Is this for more studies or actual work? Amy stated that it can be both. E.g.: If each of the villages wants to do 

public water and waste water, for example- the engineers can report on the site, and the cost, the funding could be used 

for property purchase and preliminary engineering. We are looking at the next fiscal year at this point (July 15) Amy did 

look at the Town Garage site, she could add that site to the evaluation. Christine wonders, can we apply for this fiscal 

years funding? The activity would run parallel with what they are doing. Ford wonders where the preliminary site in East 

Burke ? It is Connie Charrons land off Maple Lane. The parcel next to the cemetery is the other site. Ford asked if they 

would both need pumping stations? They will - E. Burke topography dictates pumping to most any site. Christine noted 

that we can apply for money this year, there is typically a schedule in the services agreement. It is a loan, not a grant. 

Mike will reach out to Andrea as necessary. 



John Waterman via Zoom: came before the board for an update on Gator Alley Road.  There has been a visit, but the 

board has not come to any conclusions. Dave reports the road is rough, but it is draining water and passable. It does 

meet the class IV road specifications. Joe wondered about the description of class IV, those are the classifications of a 

class IV road. John offered to come to the next meeting, Christine explained that the board needs more time to discuss 

the options. John will check back. 

Mark Gallagher came before the road about Gator Alley. Mark reports lots of traffic since 911 mapping with 18 wheelers 

even coming up the road at times. He wants to know what the town is going to do about the problem of traffic at 2 a.m. 

Joe wondered about taking the “Gator Alley” sign down, but if 911 is called they would need the sign. Mark did not mark 

the road, the town marked the road, how does this get fixed? There is process for throwing up the road. Mark gated the 

road, but people are still coming up the road. The mileage certificate filed with the state indicates that the road is a Class 

IV road. Christine feels that the first thing to do is establish where the legal road is, all agree it is pretty clear where the 

road is. What about re-naming the road? Christine states we need to look at what the town wants to do. Mark really 

feels that the 911 mapping is the big problem. Re-name the upper part of the road? Throw up the road and relinquish to 

the property owners?  

Mary Wewoski joined the discussion via Zoom:  She noted that the upper part of the road is owned by the town, there 

needs to be delineation about which is the town property, more development is going to drive more traffic through 

there. Joe wonders about the legalities of changing the name of the road. Christine re-iterated that the town will look 

into this. 

Dave Kaufman: Road Foreman’s report.  

Trucks are in good shape, but the backhoe bucket is wearing out. Talking about 2k or so to repair. Grading and ditching 

continues. Brook Road bridges have had gravel removed from beneath the rails and gravel put into the holes on the 

decks. There are some dangerous trees that need to be taken down on White School Road and Burke Green Road. Dig 

Safe has been notified. Work on Hayden’s Crossing Bridge has been started. There is a memorandum that Christine 

reviewed and would like Mike or Dave to touch base with the resident engineer about the hydrants on the school side of 

the bridge. Driveway culverts specifications-can these be changed from 18”to 15” unless they need to be larger? That 

diameter is the minimum. There are state suggested generic codes. Dave wants the form to state the minimum culvert is 

15”. Christine makes a motion that the access policy be re-worded to a minimum of 15” or larger as deemed necessary 

by the road foreman. Joe seconded. The motion was passed.  Walker Road 30” culvert has arrived and Wagner’s needs 

to be alerted, Mike will ask George Wagner for a date for a meeting so all the Walker Road residents know the plan. 

Burke Hollow Road paving project: there is a spot that is really de-laminating and will require more work. Dave and Mike 

are meeting with Shawna 06.08 to look at Pete’s Pond area culverts. Can any grant monies be bundled to include slope 

work in the places that need it? Town Garage – Dave is disheartened that is not on the agenda tonight. Mike has spoken 

with Gerard about access to land that is being considered and asked for a lower price based on the access issues. 

Christine wonders what is the bottom line? There needs to be an in person meeting with Gerard. The “forgiveness loan” 

could be applied for in this year for the preliminary studies and engineering, putting a wastewater system on the same 

lot could help with funding. Dave shared info on a new tractor that he is asking for. It would have a loader, grader berm, 

quick attach bucket, grapple, an offset rake and could also be used to clean up road-side mowing and brushing. It is a 55 

HP and has an enclosed cab. It is $43,880 with all the attachments. Repairing the old tractor: Andy Bean went up to 

check the tractor and the bearings are gone. Repair would cost between 5-8k, but that could go up once it gets taken 

apart. The equipment fund has about 149k, the Small Equipment fund has 10k and 50k in the Equipment Replacement 

fund was budgeted for the year. Joe wonders about renting a tractor. Dave feels that is just throwing money away. Ford/ 

Joe motioned.  The SB approves this purchase. The container “shed” is at the town yard. It is a storage container that has 

been retrofitted, it is not set up for in and out egress. It is not big enough. It can’t be used in the way that was intended, 

It’s 8’x20’. Can Mike look at other options, it should have egress with 2 doors. The SB would like to approve the next 

efforts for this trailer. Mike had Dave Goodwin give an estimate on exhaust fans and Harris Heating for a heating system 

and air filtration in the town shed. Joe notes that there is just a lot that cannot be fixed in that building. 



Mike Harris gave the Town Administrators report:  

The recycling building -the hydraulic line on the baler was replaced by Mike and Sam. 

Roof  Replacement bid was advertised but no bids were submitted. A bear is still visiting the compost bins. Joe reports 

that the compost hauler is not picking up a lot of compost, the hauler is wondering if he can keep coming for the small 

amount. Covering the compost with sawdust will mitigate odors and possibly the bear. The attendants will need to be 

extra vigilant covering the compost. Rubbish tonnage is holding steady. Ron is working towards getting his CDL so he can 

drive the rubbish truck and be available to the road crew. Christine suggests that Ron work with the road crew for pre- 

trip inspections.  Construction on Darling Hill Road set to begin around July 4th.Town Highway 20 work is in a wetlands 

buffer zone, a permit is required. Grant study has been sent for a feasibility study for sidewalk and multiuse path in E. 

Burke. The town rec’d a 25k check from the Davis Conservation Foundation towards the purchase of a town forest. An 

Arbor Day grant was rec’d for $1100. Mike purchased and planted Lilac and Elm trees; Joe and Christine noted that the 

SB should be kept up to date on Mike’s work, there are right of ways and other factors to consider. 

ZA Report: There is an uptick of permit activity.  Joe and Mike met with Rick Schwag and Tom Williamson, the garbage 

has been picked up and the well head has been repaired at the Williamson building.  Jacob Mello is trying to purchase 

the burned out Murray building. Mike did create a form letter for people renting out their property. Fire Safety is a real 

concern. Rental property should be registered as a business, there is a review process through the DRB.  

Other Business:  

Adopt the Local Multi-Jurisdiction Hazard Mitigation : adoption of the plan will make the town eligible for hazard 

mitigation  funds. Christine motions, Joe seconds, all in favor 

Approve and Adopt the local Emergency Management Plan: Joe updated this to reflect day care centers / vulnerable 

populations. W. Burke has 3 pump trucks, there is radio dispatch between the fire department and the road crew. 

Christine made a motion and Joe seconded, so signed.  

Letter of Interest from Jennifer McKenna for PC. Also from Carroll Bean, Jr. When asked about adding members to the 

PC,  Valerie noted that the PC would like the SB to have the applicants review goal visioning work from NVDA and work 

that the PC is involved in so that applicants get a good idea of the scope of work of the PC. Valerie will ask Todd 

Venditouli, PC Chair, to come before the board to discuss.  

Adopt Municipal Policies and Codes form MP-1. Christine motioned all in favor, so moved. 

Scott Wentzell request for a refund for permit fees for an accessory dwelling permit that was denied. The accessory 

building permit was denied by the DRB per square footage and permitted use. He had paid for more permits than he 

was able to use. Christine motioned to approve, Joe seconded, so moved. 

SB Meeting scheduled for 07.06. 21 

Trash Burning : Cathi presented ANR Dept of Environmental Conservation recommendations for updated language re: 

trash disposal. Christine makes the motion to adopt the new ordinance for regulation of solid waste by burning. 

Christine motions to accept, Joe seconded, so moved.  

Cathi presented Edward Jones letter, the board clarified current board members and updated the contact person to 

Cathi Feely, Town Treasurer.  

Approve and sign road access for Jerry O’Meara log landing. 

Christine motioned to adjourn at 7:30. 

Submitted,  

Valerie Desmarais 



  


